[bookmark: _GoBack]The club held its AGM on Sunday the 15th August and there are a few things to report to you.
 
1- I am please to announce that starting on Thursday 2nd September the club hours go back to 3 hours per evening, 7pm until 10pm.
The centre then gives people 15 minutes to shower and/or pack their things and leave the centre latest 10.15pm. The centre shuts its doors at 10.30 sharp.
Those attending still need to complete the HFC on-line health check form no sooner than 24 hours prior.
We do have manual forms at the club for those who forget and/or visitors.
 
2- The AGM decided that there should be an increase in HFC fees. The last increase was way back in Sept 2001, 20 years ago.
     As of the 1st September 2021 the club fees will be as follows. Fees are based on club terms which are 16 or 17 week periods. The year is split into 3 terms, usually 2 are 17 wks and 1 is 16 wks
     Adults - £50.00 per term.
     Juniors (U18) £35.00 per term
     Under 25 & in full time education (not working) £35.00 per term
     Retired, 65 plus & not working £35.00 per term.
     Visitors (paying per visit) £10.00 per evening
 
Those who have been fencing with HFC over the last 4 months and paying in 4 wk lots may have some credit going into Sept.
Therefore please do not pay until I advise you your situation which I hope to do after the last Thursday of August.
Club fees are always due by the first Thursday of each term, in this case 2nd Sept 21.
Payment is preferred on-line, details available form Mike at Treasurer@huntsfencingclub.co.uk 
 
Although our club fees have increased by £10.00 per term, an evening at HFC is still very good value.
£50 divide by 16 wks = £3.13 per evening, divide by 3 hours = £1.04 per hour
or divided by 17 wks = £2.94 per evening, divide by 3 hrs = £0.98 per hour
Juniors = £2.19 or £2.06 per evening. £0.73 or £0.69 per hour.
 
Where can you get an evening of exercise and with good likeminded friends for around a £1.00 an hour!!
 
3- HFC will have a beginners course starting on the 23rd Sept 21.
     It will be a 10 week course based on foil and run by Chris Convine.
     Cost £80.00 per person with equipment provided.
     If you know of anyone who might be interested please pass on the club details. Info can be found on the club website or give them a copy of the attached advertising flyer.
     If you have somewhere you can put up the flyer (supermarket, notice board at work/school) please do so.
     It will be on our website and Facebook page
     If you can think of anywhere else it could be advertised please let us know.
 
4- Please to announce the club has a new club secretary, Ian Warburton who takes over from Fran Nottingham.
    Fran resigned at the 2020 AGM and the position has been vacant for 12 months. Thanks Fran for all your hard work over the many years you have been with the club.
    We all wish Ian success in his new position and I am sure you will all do your best to assist him. Thank you Ian for taking on the role.
 
5- Last point, We will be asking all who attends on Thursday evenings to update their club registration form.
     It is very important that you keep the club advised on any changes to tel numbers, email addresses, changes of home address, emergency contact numbers and your health conditions.
     I will send out a new form for you to complete before the end of August. Information is kept confidential and under lock & key at the club. Only to be used in an emergency.
 
Any questions on above please email.
 
Looking forward in seeing you all back at the club very soon.
 
Mike Ellis
HFC Treasurer.

